ANC 6A Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes
Community Room of Capitol Hill Towers (900 G St NE) 

July 24, 2006
Committee members in attendance: Lance Brown, Aryeh Fishman, Jennifer Flather, DeLania Hardy, Victor McKoy, Claire Rodriguez, Marlon Smoker, Warner Sterling and Omar Mahmud (Chair)

Committee members absent: Ken Granata and Victor McKoy
I. Mr. Mahmud called the meeting to order at approximately 7:10 pm
II. Committee and community members introduced themselves

III. Community Comment

IV. New Business

a. DDOT Efforts to Improve Bicycle Infrastructure
i. Mr. Sebastian from DDOT came to present to the committee about current and proposed bicycle lanes and signage around the greater Capitol Hill area (Mr. Sebastian passed out a map detailing Ward 6 “proposed bicycle facilities). 

ii. Ms. Rodriguez asked about completing the bike lane on the 900 block of C St NE, what the timeline on completing the whole bicycle lane infrastructure improvement plan is, how the bike lanes at Columbus Circle would connect to E St NW and when the Union Station bicycle station would be built. 

iii. Mr. Sebastian made it clear that while the study and plan were developed in 2005, it is not set in stone and with enough political will, it is possible to make changes to the plan. He also pointed out that in some cases, putting down bike lanes would require changing the hours of restricted parking.
iv. In response to the questions posed by Ms. Rodriguez, Mr. Sebastian stated that DDOT paints bike lanes on roads in coordination with street resurfacing efforts (i.e. bike lanes are painted after streets are repaved).  Therefore, because the 900 block of C St NE has yet to be repaved, DDOT has not yet completed painting the bike lane.  In addition, Mr. Sebastian indicated DDOT hopes to have all lanes in place by 2015. And that the construction of the bike shelter station at Union Station may begin as early as next year. 

v. Mr. Brown indicated he would support an east-bound bike lane along Pennsylvania. 

vi. In response to a question about bike racks, Mr. Sebastian informed the committee that to get bike racks, you only need to submit a request to DDOT. In the past it has been businesses and different store owners that typically request them. 

vii. Mr. Mahmud asked Mr. Sebastian about possible share the road sings. Mr. Sebastian responded that while it is a good idea he is reluctant to paint “sharrows” on the road because they are expensive. However, he is willing to think about something like that to connect one set of bike lanes to the next. 

viii. Mr. Brown commented that in the areas of Lincoln Park and Stanton Park it is hard to get around because automotive traffic never knows which direction bikers are headed.  Mr. Brown then asked about a solution to this problem, wondering how the lanes would be painted.  Mr. Sebastian responded by assuring the committee that he and his department are well aware of this problem and are currently working on a feasible solution.

ix. Mr. Sebastian informed the committee that every first Wednesday of each odd numbered month, the bicycle committee meets. There are members from each ward on the committee. (Liam Heeley-Ward 6) The meetings are held on the 11th floor of Judiciary Square.

V. Updates

a. Traffic Calming Study Requests 

i. Ms. Flather reported that the commissioners had approved the two traffic calming study requests. In order for DDOT to carry out the study, 35% of the area’s residents must sign a petition requesting the study. 

ii. Mrs. Flather reported that Commissioner Borberly will put in a request to his constituents to get them to sign the petition for a traffic calming study for 14th and E. He will also try and get the principal of Miner Elementary to sign the petition. 

iii. Ms. Flather also received complaints from Miner Elementary School about a stop sign in front of the entrance to Miner that is consistently run at night. 

iv. Ms. Flather told the committee that at Lincoln Park they will be putting down speed bumps, and will be posting signs at least 30 days prior to this to let people know they are going to take this action. (This is required by law.) 

b. Joint Effort with Public Safety Committee to Request Increased MTA PD Presence at 8th and H 

i. Ms. Hoover reported that the Public Safety Committee is currently focused on investigating Baltimore’s anti-loitering law, hoping to propose something similar for DC. 

ii. She also reported that WMATA is considering putting cameras at some bus stops. 

iii. Mr. Mahmud reported that Jesse B. Rauch had chatted with the head of WMATA police during an online Q&A session during which WMATA indicated there will be an increased police presence at 8th and H NE going forward.
c. Lack of parking enforcement for car sharing parking space on 12th Street NE, just South of H Street

i. Ms. Hardy reported that after numerous conversations with both Flexcar and Zipcar, Arlington seems to do the best job of car sharing parking enforcement - if a car is illegally in a shared spot for more than 10 minutes, it is towed.  The problem is that with DC there are different procedures for towing cars illegally parked in car sharing spaces, depending on whether it is day or night. Also, a ticket must first be issued, then any one of a number of city agencies must give authorization before a car may be towed. 

ii. Ms. Hardy suggested to the committee that the ANC draft a letter for Mr. Rick Rybeck, DDOT person responsible for dealing with these issues, to show this is something the community cares about and will get DDOT active on the issue. 

iii. Ms. Hardy volunteered to get feedback from an upcoming Public Works meeting, draft a letter, and then present it to the committee before bringing it to the full ANC at the September meeting.
iv. Mr. Brown, suggested that the committee think about other potential spots for shared car parking spaces in our ANC. He will let the committee know about what conditions must be met to qualify for a spot. 

VI. New Business

a. Prevention of persistent double parking problem on H Street

i. Mr. Mahmud suggested that the upcoming streetscape improvement project and the coming street cars might present a good opportunity for the ANC to begin working with DDOT to come up with a solution to this problem. 

ii. Mr. Mahmud suggested a letter from the ANC would be a good first step in tackling the issue. He offered to draft the letter. 

iii. Mr. Mahmud has begun talking to Chris Delfs at DDOT to see what processes need to be completed to begin enforcement. While Mr. Delfs does not know the answer, he has forwarded Mr. Mahmud’s concerns onto the appropriate person and will get the answer for the committee. 

iv. The committee came to the consensus that the letter should be sent to the Police and to DDOT. 

b. Request to change “no parking” designation on the South side of the 1600 block of D St NE. Explore same for 1500 block as well. 

i. Mr. Mahmud received a community suggestion that the 1600th block of D St NE have parking on both sides of the street, however the lane is very narrow and the bus travels down the street. 

ii. Mr. Mahmud has requested information from DDOT about the appropriate procedures for this request. 

iii. The committee decided that unless DDOT indicates parking on both sides of this block is allowed under current regulations, that the ANC should not take any further steps on this issue. 

VII. Assign Tasks

a. Ms. Flather will continue to work on the traffic calming studies

b. Ms. Hardy will attend a public works meeting and then draft a letter for the ANC to send to Rick Rybeck at DDOT to encourage making enforcement of car sharing spaces a priority. 

c. Mr. Mahmud will draft a letter for the ANC to send to DDOT and the Police to enforce double parking restrictions on H St.
d. Ms. Hoover will continue to coordinate with the public safety committee and will meet with Ms. Stephanie Nixon to find out what progress is currently being made on the 8th and H WMATA police enforcement issue.
VIII. Adjourn meeting at approximately 8:50 pm

